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Guelph Minor Baseball Association Inc.
5C – 100 Crimea Street, Guelph, ON N1H 2Y6

Phone: (519) 836-8771
Fax: (519) 836-7309

Website: www.gmba.ca 
* E-mail:  office@gmba.ca
June 6th , 2019 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Start time – 906pm
Members Present; Deb Raco, Heather Sutcliffe, Adam Fanjoy, Mark Ferarro, Brodie Richards, Dave Shapka, Koko Gillis, Jeff Hoffman, Rob Robinson, Sean Staniforth, Jim Price, Iain Durk, Shawn Malott, Cory Hanley, Libby Malott
Members Absent; Harrison Young, Stefanie Mocuik, Vicki Marshall   
Guests present; John Murray (ICBA Rep), Rich Moccia, Jamie Killingsworth

Approval of June 6th Agenda; motion – Deb Raco; 2nd – Rob Robinson; motion carried
Approval of May 2nd meeting minutes; motion – Adam Fanjoy; 2nd – Deb Raco; motion carried
President’s Report – Mark Ferarro
· Welcome to two members of the EBLO Committee who have been asked to speak to the Board

· They will give us a starting point and some guidelines regarding the direction they propose EBLO could go for GMBA

· This decision is in the end up to the Board

· There will be discussion and then all the information provided will be taken home and another meeting will be set up to discuss again and vote

John Murray – ICBA Rep

· May 8th a meeting took place with ICBA and Frank Fascia 
· There was a sense of misinformation about EBLO so Frank was asked by the ICBA to come speak

· Frank spoke and addressed the group’s questions

· There was no discussion or follow up among the ICBA members present

· There were a few questions that were clarified by Frank.  One being that a 15U team must follow the 16U team in order for them to stay

· Rule 1.2 stated if a 16U team doesn’t continue, a new 15U team can join

· John strongly suggests that everyone take the time to read the EBLO rules from the www.elitebaseball.ca website

Rich Moccia and Jamie Killingbeck – EBLO Committee

· Refer to package given out to each Board member before discussion
· John gave a brief history of Intercounty and the beginning of alternate programs

· There were 3 basic things which primarily drove the beginning of the alternate programs

· Better coaching

· More competitive baseball

· 18U exposure

· EBLO has brought back what a traditional T1 team is

· There are 24 15U teams in EBLO now

· Our eyes have to be wide open in building a program of 3 teams – 15U, 16U and 18U

· This is a 12-month program with winter training, May- August season and Fall ball which is a different time frame from the traditional Rep program.

· Coach selection should be done by late June

· There is a need for coaching consistency in this program and it is suggested that when allocating coaches that the coach go on to grow with the team

· The # of imports could be a struggle because it could change from year to year depending on the strength of the local team.  Most programs do a 50% + 1.

· When looking at selecting a coach the selection committee/Board should be looking at a coach who is wanting to develop the team vs one who is only about wins and losses

· There needs to be a coaching culture built where all coaches are in the right from of mind and each knows their role

Discussion points

· What is the time frame we are looking at now?  

· There needs to be a coach selection committee set up right away

· Even though July 1st is the deadline to tell EBLO if we want in, August tryout attendance will dictate if there will be a team

· Need to inform the 14U teams, coaches and parents from Rep down to House League

· Is GMBA a AAA or AA center?

Motion to call meeting adjourned at 1112 pm put forth by Jeff Hoffman.  2nd by Dave Shapka.  Motion carried.

_1197209388.doc
[image: image1.png]






